Community Alarm/Telecare Service Questionnaire
Overview:

250 questionnaires were sent out to a mix of East and Midlothian clients. Of these, we saw a return of 137 (54%).

There were 14 questions, coming under 5 sections. Midlothian respondents were not asked one question relating to paying for the alarm as the service is currently free in Midlothian.

Highlights:


Section 1 – Service Access: Only 1 person said that it wasn’t easy to apply for an Alarm. 88% said they had found it easy.


Section 2 – Awareness of Telecare: A third of respondents had Telecare equipment as well as a basic alarm. Of the 60% who did not, 75% of them (71 people) did not know anything about it.


Section 3 - Installation Process: 92%+ said that installation staff were polite and courteous and had shown them how to use the equipment. Only 2% said that they hadn’t been shown an ID badge when the installer arrived.

Section 4 - Contacting the Service: This section was overwhelmingly positive, with no less than 95% of responders expressing satisfaction with speed of response, actions taken, feeling supported and generally how their calls were handled. Five people made comments about how the call could have been handled better, with 3 relating to not being able to hear what was being said. Due to the returns being anonymous, it won’t be possible to investigate further – next year’s questionnaire should give the option to put in personal details to allow us to get back in touch.

Section 5 – General Questions: 50% of people admitted to rarely testing their pendants – something reflected in our own experience here. More could be done to encourage regular testing of the Alarms.

Despite this, 96% said they felt confident about how to use the system. That did leave 5 people who said they were not confident – and as mentioned above, with no details given we have no way of addressing this.

From an East Lothian Perspective, 95% said that the service offered Very or Fairly good value for money.

The final question asked about what improvements the respondent would make to the service. The vast majority of responses were positive – essentially saying that the service needed no improvements (“None” was the most common answer). 
Others said the following -   “More info on Telecare Services”, “Make people aware they can have wrist pendants”, “Cord gives a rash so can’t use next to skin”, “Clearer voice communications”, “Answer quicker”, “Call handlers should call monthly for test call reminders”, “Don’t know the phone number for the service”, “More fobs to disable the system for family.”
Summary: Overall, the findings from this survey reflect very well on all aspect of the Call Handling and Installation Services in East and Midlothian. A good return rate and an impressive number of positive comments show that this is a service that is appreciated by its users and that they feel a good level of engagement with it.

For the 2013 survey, some changes should be made or considered.

1) Change the formatting so that all questions have the same layout.

2) Add space for contact details so that specific concerns can be dealt with.

3) Consider adding a section in that covers the ECS/RRT teams and how they dealt with situations they were called to.  

